Dave & Kathy Cook Church Planters In Manítoba, Canada

Sending Church: Parkwood Baptist Church----- Houston, Texas Cell: 701-213-2146

Mailing Address: PO Box 304 Walhalla, ND 58282

August 2018

Dear Supporters:

We have had an exciting past two months! We have been traveling being in many churches for meetings not only here in the United States but also in Canada.

We enjoyed having the opportunity to preach and to visit the different churches in Manitoba, Canada. As always we enjoyed the services at Pembina Valley Baptist Church in Winkler, Manitoba, and visiting with many friends and family.

It is also exciting to have the opportunity to visit some of our supporting churches after so many years.

We are getting ready to head out this week for Pennsylvania for meetings and then back into Canada for meetings with not only the College but in some churches in the area. We will be on the road for about a month visiting churches and holding meetings, please pray for us.

We ask for prayer for Kathy because we have found out that she has Congestive Heart Failure. She cannot go with me at times but she does travel a little with me so we ask for your continued prayer for her and us as we travel.

Next year I plan on traveling and visiting many of the missionaries, that I have had the privilege to train, now that they are on the field. Also I have been asked to go to Africa to help train the local pastors. Pray for the finances for this tremendous opportunity.

Appreciate each of you and your prayers and support. God Bless.

Serving Until He Returns,

Dave & Kathy Cook